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Dates 

October 

18th Parents Evening 4-7pm 

19th Parents Evening 4-7pm 

20th Reception 2024/5 Tour 
9am 

20th End of Term 

30th Training Day 

31st School re-opens 

November 

6th Year 1 Warwick Castle 
Trip 

6th National Child Measure-
ment Programme - Recep-
tion and Year 6  

9th School photos 

10th Diwali celebration 

13th Odd Socks Day 

13th Flu Vaccinations 

14th Reception 2024/5 Tour 
6pm 

15th School Disco 

17th Children in Need 

Stay and play sessions EYFS 

 

EYFS will be holding stay and play sessions this 
year. You are invited to come into the classroom on 
the dates below from 9am to 10am. This will pro-
vide the opportunity to come and see what your 
child does in class and look at their learning jour-
nals.  

Any questions please come and speak to the EYFS 
team.  

Thursday 2nd November 

Friday 1st December  

Monday 8th January 

Monday 5th February 

Tuesday 5th March  

Wednesday 17th April  

Thursday 2nd May 

Friday 7th June 

Monday 1st July  

Goodbye and Good Luck 

Sadly, Mrs Blythe will be leaving us on Thursday to take 
up a new challenge outside of education.  Mrs Blythe 
has worked at Upton Meadows for 15 years and is very 
much part of the school – she will be greatly missed and I 
we know that you will all join us in wishing Mrs Blythe 
all the best with her new adventure. We thank her for all she has done 
for the all of the children at Upton over the years. We will miss you Mrs 
Blythe! 



Super Stars 

Well done to all the children who have worked 
so hard this week and demonstrated lots of our school 

 values!  

1AH: Kaben for working hard 
on his phonics. 

1KB: Krish for constantly 
trying his very best. 

2MF: Adam for his super 
knowledge of his own religion 
and sharing this with class. 

2FJ: Halle for always being 
a brilliant role model and be-
ing a super helper! 

3EB: Antonina for always try-
ing her absolute best and 
showing our school rules.  She 
is truly a fantastic role model 
for our class. 

3IH: Shoniah for always 
working hard and striving to 
be her best.  She is such a 
good learning partner and 
role model.   

4NC: Reggie for always show-
ing kindness, being a support-
ive learning partner and friend.   

4SL: Phoebe for her positive 
attitude, when challenged in 
class. 

5AK: Charlotte for being a su-
perstar every day! 

5GD: Adham for exceptional 
focus and behaviour all 
term! 

6LW: Kayson for making us so 
proud at Longtown! 

6GH: Macar for being in-
credible at Longtown! 

Rainbow Star of the Week 

Our Rainbow star of the week 
is Camden in 5AK for making 
a huge effort with his work 
this week and showing a big 
improvement with listening 
and concentration.  Well done 
Camden! 

Attendance  

 1st 

1AH 

  

  

2nd 

2MF 

 

3rd 

6LW 

Parent Governor  

Vacancy 

Just a reminder that 
we  have a vacancy for 
a parent governor to 
join our school govern-
ing body.  Expressions 
of interest to be sent to 
Ms Searing by Friday 
20th October. 

Lunchbox/Water Bottle Reminders 

Please ensure that 
your children’s lunch-
boxes contain a bal-
ance of healthy foods.  

Please remember that 
children should only 
have water in their water  

bottles (not juice).  

Please also remember we are a nut free 
school, please do not send snacks/lunch 
items into school containing nuts 
as we have several pupils who 
have serious nut allergies.  

Parent’s Evenings 

Please remember we 
are holding our Parent’s 
Evenings next Wednes-
day and Thursday. It is 
not too late to book an 
appointment if you 
have not done so al-
ready! 

Emails will be sent to 
you reminding you of 
your appointments. 



Library News from Mrs Rew 

Apologies here is a correction to website link in Wk4 newsletter. 

Here is the link to use if you want to submit a book review: 

 

 
  
   

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-
apply-for-a-book-badge  

Mrs Rew is always glad of feedback about books our 
children are reading and has received a number of  
reviews recently.  For a Blue Peter badge, however, 
submission needs to be done by parents, please.   

PE News 
This week our Y5/6 football teams took part in two 
very competitive 
football matches 
against Delapre Pri-
mary School. The 
girls and boys 
showed bundles of 
perseverance and 
brilliant teamwork. 
Unfortunately both 
teams lost by small 
margins but were all 
amazing! 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge

